August 15, 2008

United States Access Board

1331 F Street, NW, Suite 1000

Washington, DC 20004-1111

RE: ADA Accessibility Guidelines for Miniature Golf Courses

Dear Sir or Madam,

I am writing you in regards to the proposed ADA Accessibility Guidelines for miniature golf courses.  I am one, of a limited number of shareholders, in the family run Pirates’s Cove Adventure Golf, which is located in Weirs Beach, NH.

I am very concerned about some of the Accessibility Guidelines as proposed.  Although I support the ADA as a whole, since it has done much to increase accessibility and resources for guests with disabilities in general, I fear for the viability of the business I am a shareholder in, if the Guidelines are adopted as proposed.

Pirate’s Cove is an “adventure” style miniature golf course; the course features a large hill and waterfalls.  The top of the hill is almost 40 feet in the air!  The course was built like this to simulate a natural, mountainous landscape mirroring a real golf course-in order to create interest from our customers.  Dramatically changing elevations are the key feature of our course.  Further, my miniature golf course is built out of sprayed concrete that is artistically made to look like real rocks and in many places is over a foot in thickness.

I fear that applying the proposed Guidelines for my miniature golf course would ruin the dramatic nature of our business. Therefore, I urge you to:

1. Extend the timeframe for comments to 150 days-this is our busiest time of the       

year and we would like more time to examine these complicated proposals.

2. Create an exception for existing facilities that are of limited total square 

footage, have a limited amount of available square footage space, or were designed with extreme elevation changes.

3. Allow multiple breaks in the sequence of holes that are accessible.

4. Further expand the definition of what is an alteration vs. what is normal maintenance for miniature golf courses (for example: since we are an outdoor business, we consider many activities such as re-carpeting or landscaping to be normal maintenance, not alterations).

Sincerely,

Theodore V.. Lincoln

19 E. Grove Court

Freeland, MI 48623

